


CHESTERFIELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR SESSION

NOVEMBER 14, 2016
PRESENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. James N. Sweeney, Chairman; Mr. Jamie D. Wayne, Vice-Chairman; Mrs. Kimberly T. Burch; Dr. Wayne Chapman; Mr. Darin M. Coleman; Mr. Wesley R. Miles; Chad L. Vick; and Mr. William B. Watson 
ABSENT – BOARD MEMBER:
Mr. Eric G. Dusa
PRESENT – STAFF:
Goodwin, Anderson, Willard, Folsom, Price, Haile, Hamilton, Hoffman, Hough, Rogers, Sowell, Stubbs, and Brown 
MEDIA:
Robert Monnie, The Link

VISITORS:
Area Citizens 

  I.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Sweeney at 5:00 p.m. at Palmetto Learning Center.
 II.   
Agenda Approval:  Mr. Vick moved, seconded by Mr. Coleman and carried unanimously, to approve the agenda as presented.

III.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Wayne and second by Mr. Vick, the board entered executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations and legal matters.  The board returned to open session upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Vick.
IV.
Pledge of Allegiance:  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Cheraw Primary student David Hitesman.  
 V.
Reception of Visitors:  Chairman Sweeney welcomed visitors, media, Sheriff’s Department representative, TOY Tracy Hatcher, parents, students, teachers, principals, and administrative staff.  It was noted that board member Dusa is absent due to work obligations.         
VI.
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Vick moved, seconded by Mr. Wayne and carried unanimously, to approve minutes of the October 17 and November 1, 2016 board meetings.

VII.
Board Comments:  Board member Vick congratulated the Chesterfield-Ruby Middle School volleyball team for winning the Chesterfield County Middle School Volleyball Tournament on October 18.  Mr. Watson recognized the Chesterfield High Marching Band for being runner-up in the state band competition.  Mr. Wayne noted that the Alligator Fire Department presented a fire safety program at Plainview Elementary.  Also, 85 Plainview students raised over $450 in the March of Dimes Walk.  Mr. Miles noted that Jefferson Elementary raised $686.00 for the family of Townville School shooting victim Jacob Hall to help cover medical and funeral expenses.  Letters and pictures were also sent to the family to show Jefferson’s support in honoring the memory of Jacob on Superhero Day.  Jefferson Elementary also hosted a successful Reading Fair October 4 where students created a reading board based upon their favorite book.  Mr. Coleman congratulated the Central High Boys Cross Country Team for winning the Region IV AA competition and the boys and girls teams who qualified for the state meet.  The Pageland Elementary cafeteria was packed with readers November 3 for Literacy Night.  Students and parents took part in various family reading activities including Book-O, visiting a storyteller, book walks, and a writing station.  Dr. Chapman recognized Long Middle for starting a student government association which is working on “Warriors supporting Warriors” military care packages.  Also, Long hosted a Veteran’s Day breakfast November 11 and will host their first school-wide Career Day Event November 17.  Mrs. Burch congratulated Petersburg Primary for raising $1393.64 for the March of Dimes.  Petersburg also held their anti-bullying kick-off October 20 with senior Central football players and cheerleaders with the theme, “Eagles do not bully others.”
VIII.  
Financial Report:  Chief Financial Officer Willard presented the monthly financial review for October.  Mr. Willard noted that the required financial information is available for submission to the State Department by December 1, and auditors will present the audit report at the January 9 meeting.  
   IX.
Personnel Report:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Vick, the board unanimously approved the attached Personnel Exhibits A and B as recommended by Assistant Superintendent Anderson.      
    X.  Curriculum Report:  Executive Director Folsom, in reviewing the curriculum report, noted that there are currently 30 administrators participating in the Read 2 Succeed course, Reading and Writing in the Content Areas.  Mrs. Folsom reported that 15 Junior Scholars visited USC-Lancaster October 13 and the District Academic Bowl matches have begun.  FFA chapters from McBee, Cheraw, and Central recently attended the National FFA Convention.   
   XI.   Superintendent’s Report:  Superintendent Goodwin expressed appreciation to all district marching bands and ROTC programs for participating in the County Veteran’s Day parade, as well as Veteran’s Day programs held in the schools.  Dr. Goodwin indicated that CCSD recently received the SC School Boards Insurance Trust 2016 Excellence in Risk Control Award.  It was noted that Cheraw, McBee, and Central will be participating in the first round of football playoffs November 18.  

Board members received copies of winter sports schedules.  Superintendent Goodwin indicated that the District Fine Arts Festival is taking place at McBee High and McBee Elementary November 14 and 15, concluding November 15 at 6:00 pm at McBee High with a concert and the announcement of District Superintendent’s Art Awards.

Upcoming school calendar events include:  November 23 – 25 – fall break – schools and District Office closed.  
 XII.   Chairman’s Comments:  Board members were reminded that the SCSBA Legislative Conference/Delegate Assembly will take place December 2-4 at Hilton Head.               Dr. Chapman and Chairman Sweeney will serve as delegates for the Delegate Assembly December 3.  
Mr. Sweeney noted that the December 12 board meeting will be held at Petersburg Primary School beginning with an executive session at 5:00 p.m. followed by the open session at 5:30.
In conclusion, Mr. Sweeney congratulated all board members who were recently reelected and expressed appreciation to outgoing board member Watson.  
XIII.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Wayne, seconded by Mr. Vick and carried unanimously, the board entered executive session to discuss a personnel matter pertaining to the evaluation of the superintendent.  The board returned to open session on a motion by Mr. Vick and second by Mr. Coleman.

XIV.
Superintendent’s Evaluation:  Mr. Wayne moved that, in light of the very favorable evaluation that our Superintendent, Dr. J. Harrison Goodwin, has received again this year from our Board, that we grant an additional five (5) days of vacation leave to               Dr. Goodwin and that his contract was extended to June 30, 2019.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Miles and carried unanimously.

 XV.
Adjournment:  Upon a motion by Mr. Vick and second by Mrs. Burch, the board adjourned at 6:22 p.m.
XVI.
Media Notification:  The media was previously notified of this school board meeting.
____________________________________        ______________________________________
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